DATES FOR YOLR
DIARY

RETURN TO SCHOOL
MON 19TH APRIL

PARENTS EVENING
27TH APRIL 5-7:30PM
28TH APRIL 3:30 - 6PM

SPORTS CLUBS

SPORTS DAY
KS2 6TH JULY 1PM
EYFS & KS17TH JULY
1PM

LEAVERS SERVICE ST
SEBASTIANS"S 21ST
JULY

LEAVERS DISCO AND
BBQ 15TH JULY
5.30-7.30

EASTER NEWSLETTER

The sun is shining, the weather is warming up and the nights are lighter. A great
time to take a break from school and the routines and hopefully enjoy socially
distanced connection with family and friends, a chance to have a picnic in the park
and relax.

Although Covid remains close, with cases in and around our community, which
means we need to remain vigilant and cautious, | hope you will find some time to
reconnect and restore.

This term has been another challenge and | have been in awe of the amazing
resilience and ingenuity of staff and parents as we have worked together to
ensure our children continue to flourish. Since everyone returned we have
celebrated the chance to be together and get ready for an amazing summer term.

Enjoy the holidays, there is a Egg Hunt organised by the FSA, see Dojo, as well as
an Easter Day Service at St Sebastian’s at 11.00am on Sunday 4th April.

As we have celebrated Easter in school we have focused

on remembering and how Jesus promised to

: Don'
remember us all, we have also looked at forgiveness gﬁ“rt o5
and the importance of the Easter message in our others can
everyday lives as we live and work together. ";“ you,
sSiline S0

that through
vou others
can see Him.
-C.3. Lewis

I look forward to welcoming you all back into the
summer term on the 19th April so that we can continue
to learn and flourish together.

Across next term we will be looking at the vision and values we have at GHF and
working on our curriculum to make sure that we continue to offer the children the
very best experiences and learning opportunities, giving everyone chance to be the
best they can be. | will be asking for parents to help with this, please watch out
for further information.

| feel full of optimism and hope that we will have a summer fayre, our school will
be open for sporting events and even an end of year musical.




Y1&2

We were thrilled to return back to cchool on Sth
March after having 2 monthe at home. The
children and families engaged in their home
learning ¢o well but there wase no better feeling
than coming back together again and hearing
children laugh and play together. The children have
cettled in brilliantly and we have worked on
reconnecting with each other ac well ac getting
back on with learning.

We have been working hard learning about ctory
writing, fractions, food chaine, cpecial religious
booke and different weather patterne acroce the
United Kingdom ac well ac different places in the
world. We are co proud with how much the children
have learnt, they even became weather forecasters
for the afternoon and had an exciting Teddy Bear's
Picnic!

In the middle of all our learning, we celebrated
come cpecial daye ineluding dreccing up as heroes
for Comic Relief and wearing purple for epilepcy
awarenecs. What hae astounded the adulte in
echool and Ffilled us with pride, ic how recilient our

EVFS

The children cettled back into cchool and their clace
routines very quickly. It wagc lovely to cee everyone
back with their friends, playing together and charing
experiences. Ac the Spring began to bloccom around
us, we enjoyed looking clocely at the wonderful world
around us. Whilct viciting our cchool nature area, we
were excited to find huge cluctere of Frogepawn
Floating on the curface of the pond. We collected come
of the frogspawn to obgerve clocely in the claccroom.
We were thrilled to watch tadpolec hatching from
their egge. We then decided that it would be bect to
return the remaining frogcpawn to their natural
habitat co that the life cycle may continue.

As Eacter approached, we have enjoyed learning all
about Palm Sunday, Good Friday and Eacter day. The
children enjoyed making an Eacter garden, Palm
croscces and Eacter carde and we are very excited for
our Eacter eqq hunt kindly organiced by the FSA on
the lact day of term. Happy Eacter From ue all.

children are and how happy they are to chare their
ideas and experiences. Whether our learning hag
been about Iclam, weather patternc in other
countriec or epilepsy awarenecs, there ceeme to be

i

an expert amongst our children B

comewhere who ic keen to tell us what
they know and cpeak about it co
articulately. You are amazing

Key Stage 1/

Meccage from Mr Buckeridge
Cerving our

Ac we draw near to Easter, I have been ctruck once again at how confusing the firct
Eacter was for Jesus’ disciples. All the hopec they had, ceemed to have been dached. The
whole time had been an emotional rollercoaster. I love how Jecus greets them the firct
time He meete them as a group: Peace, be unto you' One of thoce dicciples would later
pen thece words, cacting all your anxietiec on him, because he carec for you; Peter had
learned that, in the ricen Jecus, he had a friend who was ctrong enough to carry hic

C'ammum’ty

Red Nose Day Fun! Thank

worries, and who cared enough to do co. you to everyone who wae

able to contribute to our

Thic has been another difficult term to cap a turbulent twelve months. I would like to
Hero Celebration day.

thank the ctaff once again for their tirelece efforte to make remote learning ag¢
effective ac poccible. After a year of ceeing them go above and beyond - and beyond
again - we can but express our gratitude and hope they underctand how deeply thic ic
felt. We alco recognize that there hac been an incredible burden on parents and co
would thank you for your active participation in encuring your children continued to
make progrece decpite the circumstances.

Including the cale of our
Red Nocec we raiced £22¢
which will be donated to
Comic Relief.

I hope that you will be refreched over the holidayc and ready for a new term of
(hopetully) minimal dicraptions. Have a great break - you all decerve it!



Year 3&Y4
We have been mightily imprecced with how well the Y3/4
children have moved from their home learning back to cchool
learning. They are co keen to learn! Qur firct week back involved
ug getting very meccy with collage. We recearched different
water-baced piecec of art and practiced ckille such ac
cerunching, twicting, curling, quilling and fringing. After deciding
what mood we wanted to create, we put all our learning together
to make come abeolute masterpiecec which are now proudly
dicplayed along the corridors.
Throughout thic week and continuing right up to the Easter
holidays, we have been concentrating on team work, building our
regilience, increacing our ctamina when concentrating and
celebrating all the Actione to Happinece’ we have achieved.
Red Noce Day wac a right laugh! With riddlec, Jokes and come
wild and wacky costumes we chared lote of 9iggles and raiced lote
of money for a brilliant cause. We alco very much enjoyed Purple
day where we learnt lote about epilepcy.
A number of our Y4 children are in the procece
of being trained as Antibullying Ambasscadors.
They have already taking part in training and

What a bucy three weeke we have had!
week back, the year 5 and 6 children immerced themeelvee

aring our firct

in Art'e week — Mood in the Landccape. They experimented
with different collaging techniquec and learnt how to
apply oil painte to give texture to their final piece. All the
while concidering the mood of their painting through
colour choicec. In the end they all produced the moct
with the
creative theme, the children all had the opportunity to

fantactic voleanic [andecapes. (Continuing
conctruct 3D volcanoes ucing paper miché (Thank you to
all the parente who cent in bottles, card and newcpaper).
The grand finale wac the eruption of & cuperbly made

volcanoes u¢ing a mixture of vinegar and bicarbonate of

e

A¢ well a¢ enjoying a range of fun and creative activities, the

children have been working really hard completing a range o

accecoments. e have analyced the paperc to find out where
we need to focus our learning next term. The children will

alco be receiving come extra ceccions to booct their learning.
Finally, we have introduced the children to our end of year
performance. Without giving to much away, they are cuper

excited. We will be carrying out auditions the first week
back. All children chould now have brought a booklet of cong
words home to practice.

are looking forward to earning their badgec!
With their help, we can continue to ensure
that our cchool community (both within

the cchool building and online) continues

to remain a cafe and happy place to be.




